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Téna koe John

Request for information

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request of 20t February 2023, in which
you asked for information regarding the Royal New Zealand Police College (RNZPC)
Independent Advisory Board.

My response to each part of your request can be found below.

1. How did you call for public nomination / on what platform you have call for public
nominations

Police posted the information on the following channels:

= Police LinkedIn account
= Police public website

Other communication strategies were:

= emails to members of the Commissioners’ Focus Forums, former and current Wing
Patrons of RNZPC and the Understanding Policing Delivery team.

= internal communications were sent out asking for staff to distribute to their external
networks. Channels included: People Leaders’ Brief, District Communications mailout,
Panui (on TenOne), and local internal newsletters.

= staff members were also encouraged to communicate the information out to their own
networks.

2. “how many applications you have received from the public”
As of 23 February 2023, there were 22 expressions of interest.

3. “how many you have received from other nominating agencies such as TPK or Ministry of
women etc.”

We have not received any expressions of interest by way of nominating agencies.
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4. “how many you have shortlisted”

As of 23 February, the shortlisting process had not commenced, so Police is unable to provide
this information.

5. “how many you are intend to appoint”

Shortlisting or appointment have yet to occur, however Police’s intention at this stage is to
appoint between six and eight members.

6. “Please supply the pay rate”

Once the Board has been appointed, we will assess the Board’s planned work against the
Crown bodies fees framework matrix and confirm a meeting fee.

The framework is publicly available here: https://dpmc.govi.nz/publications/co-22-2-revised-
fees-framework-members-appointed-bodies-which-crown-has-interest-html

7. “term of reference/job description of this role”

Police intends that Board members would serve an initial term of two years. As above, the
Board has not yet been appointed. The expectation is that the Board will confirm its terms of
reference when it meets, but a general description of the role which the Board will play is set out
here: https://www.police.govt.nz/about-us/programmes-and-initiatives/rnzpc-independent-
advisory-board

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied with the
response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at:
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.

Yours sincerely,
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Academic Director, Royal New Zealand Police College
New Zealand Police



